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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2441

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Education

Brief*

HB 2441 would extend the sunset of a statute requiring 
the Legislative Division of Post Audit (LPA) to conduct three 
school district efficiency audits each fiscal year from June 30, 
2017, to June 30, 2020.

The  bill  also  would  allow  a  school  district  to  decline 
participation  in  an  efficiency  audit  if  the  district  has 
participated in a similar audit in the past ten years. Current 
law allows a school district  to decline participation if  it  has 
participated in a similar audit in the past five years.

Background

The  bill  was  introduced  by  the  Legislative  Post  Audit 
Committee. At the House Committee on Education hearing on 
the bill, a representative of the Kansas Association of School 
Boards testified in favor of the bill and a representative of LPA 
offered neutral testimony. There was no opponent testimony.

The fiscal note prepared by the Division of the Budget 
indicated the bill would have no fiscal effect.

The House Committee recommended the bill be placed 
on the Consent Calendar.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


